
Victorian Commission for 
Gambling and Liquor Regulation 

Michelle Fielding 
Group General Manager - Regulatory and Compliance 
Crown Melbourne Limited 
8 Whiteman Street 
Southbank VIC 3006 

13 July 2017 

Notice regarding Casino Special Employee (CSE) convictions 

Dear Ms Fielding 

VCG.0001 . 0002.3417 

•19 Elizabeth Strool, Richrnord VIC 3121 
GPO Box 1988, Melbourne VIC 3001 
T: 1300 102 457 
w~1/\v,vcglr.vic.gov au 

Our ref: CD/17/17350 

I refer to your letter dated 10 July 2017 in respect of the conviction of 17 current and two 
former employees of the Crown Resorts Limited Group (Crown). 

Understanding that the CSE's are currently incarcerated and court details of the conviction 
and statement of reasons have not yet been fully presented and assessed, the Victorian 
Commission for Gambling & Liquor Regulation (Commission) will not take any immediate 
action regarding the status of the employees as licensed CSE's. 

However, I further advise that the Commission is continuing its ongoing review of this matter 
and will determine any further action regarding the status of the employees as CSE's 
licenced under section-57 of the Casino Control Act 1991, once it has assessed the 
statement of reasons applicable to the conviction. 

Could you please provide further notification to the Commission once the CSE's are 
released, and if it is expected that the employees will return to their substantive duties in their 
capacity of employment with Crown, provide the Commission with prior notification of this 
return to employment and if they indeed will be performing the duties of a CSE. 

Should you require any further information, please contact me on -

Yours sincerely 

Jason Cremona 
Acting Director, Licensing 

clc: Catherine Myers, CEO 
Alan Stone, General Counsel 


